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President's Report - May 2023 
 

Welcome back to Term 2 at Mittagong 
Preschool. While appreciating that work and 
normal commitments continued for many, I 

hope all families and staff members were able 
to enjoy some time together with their loved 

ones over the break.   
  

With another frosty Southern Highlands 

winter commencing, I’m excited to announce 

two activities to help us warm up:  
  

The first will warm our tummies – we are 
joining again with Meals on Wheels Southern 

Highlands to celebrate Pie Time. Both 
savoury and sweet pies will be available to 
order from later in May for pick up in June. 

The yummy pies are suitable to freeze 
allowing us to stock up on some easy meals 
for the cold nights to come. More information 
and order forms will be available soon, and 
each order contributes to our fundraising 

efforts for the preschool.  
  

The second will help warm someone else’s 

tummy – Mittagong Preschool is partnering 
with Soul Warmers Food Co-op this winter. 

Soul Warmers offers a range of quality 
groceries at subsidised prices for lower 

income families and individuals. We will be 
holding a food drive for non-perishable food 
items for the pantry at Soul Warmers. Our 
preschool benefits deeply from our local 
community which inspires us to find new 
ways to give back. Our collection will take 

place  
19 - 23 June and we are asking families to 

donate any non-perishable food items during 
that week.   

  
Thank you in advance for your support of 

these activities, it’s greatly appreciated.  

  
Jess Winkler  

  
No one is useless in this world who lightens 
the burdens of another – Charles Dickens 
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Fundraising 

Pie Time 

 
Order forms are coming 
soon. Pies available for 
collection on 21st June. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

May 
 

Bush Preschool Program Term 2 
Rotations: 1st – 26th May 

Fundamental Movements      
Sessions: starting 8/05   

National Simultaneous Storytime – 
24th May 

National Sorry Day: 26th May            

Reconciliation Week:                             
27th May - 3rd June 

PALS Program (Part 1):                    
29th May – 30th June 

 

June/July 
 

World Environment Day: 5th June 

World Ocean Day: 8th June 

Emergency Drill Week:                      
5th – 9th June 

Parent Association & Zoom 
Meeting: Wed. 14/06 @ 7pm 

Living Safely with Dogs: 6/06 & 
9/06 

Public Holiday/Pupil-free Day:       
Monday 12th June 

Pie Time deliveries & collections: 
21st June 

Refugee Week:                                                       
19th - 21st June 

Mud Week: 26th – 30th June 

Last day Term 2: Friday 30/06 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

Autumn/Winter Program:                                                               
It’s been interesting to see how quickly Autumn has 
kicked in over the past few weeks.  We have had some 
colder days, so please remember labelled beanies & 
coats for when we go outside to play on such days!   
We have made the change to the Autumn/Winter 
Program where we are eating lunch in the rooms.    
From Week 5 we are also starting off in the indoor 
environment & then moving to the indoor/outdoor 
program from 10 am.  
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Keeping up with 
Preschool News 

 
In terms of keeping Preschool 
families in the loop as far as 
Preschool News goes; I hope 
that you are all able to open 

and read the emailed 
Newsletters/notes/reminders 

and Sign-up Genius for events 
like the Bunnings BBQs or the 

most recent Mother’s Day 
afternoon teas.  Please let us 
know if you wish to change 
your email details or if you 

want to receive a copy of the 
Newsletter/notes in your 
child’s file as well as, or 

instead of, an emailed copy.  
Keeping updated about 

upcoming events, excursions, 
special days/nights, pupil-free 

days, etc. is vital, so please 
watch for the calendar each 

month on the Newsletter.  
Also, please remember that a 
few copies of the Newsletter 

are at the sign-in desks & that 
the Newsletters & important 
dates are on the website if 

you ever need to check 
anything.   

  
 

 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Service Report 

Mother’s Day/Night Wrap-up!  
 

I hope all of our Mums, Grandmas and special people have a lovely Mother's 
Day next Sunday.  For those who are able to attend our Mother's Night, we 
hope you have a lovely time.  We thank Annette for ordering the flowers and 
running our Flower Bar on the night.  It is a lovely opportunity to celebrate our 
Mums!  I will have a longer list of thanks in our next Report & Newsletter, 
outlining those who donated to the raffle and thanks also to our market Stall 
holders, as well as a list of our raffle prize winners!  
 

 

 

 
We are now gathering for our morning group literacy experience 

earlier, so it is important that all children are here by 9 am for morning 
tea if it is possible. We will do a head count when gathering the 

children, so if your child has not yet arrived at that time, he/she will 
be marked absent.  If you arrive after 9 am, please go to the Office so 

we can sign your child back in for the day. 

Kodomo no Hi 
 

The children enjoyed decorating Koi windsocks and making Samurai helmets 
out of newspaper.  The Sushi was a hit!  So much so, the children have asked 
to make it again soon.  Thanks again to Noriko for sharing her cultural 
knowledge with us. 

 

Administrative Professionals Day, 5th May 
 
To mark the occasion, we decorated the front desk & had                                       
a present welcoming Rhiannon, Chris & Sandra … we                              
thanked them for everything they do for us always, with a                                       
box each of bespoke decorated cookies & an engraved                                          
pen.  
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Programming Initiatives 
over this term 

 

Bush Preschool Program:  
We are just about finished with 

our first rotation of the Bush 
Preschool program for Term 2 
and then we will be off for our 
second rotation starting next 

week.  
 

Fundamental Movement Skills 
Program (Weeks 3-7):  

 This week we are starting our 
FMS sessions.  The children 
always respond well to the 

program, enjoying exposure to 
the physical skills at our 12-noon 

group time each day.  

PALS Sessions (Weeks 6-10):   
We are looking forward to starting 

the PALS program in a few 
weeks.  Over the next few weeks, 

I will be displaying a group 
permission slip for signing & each 
week I will email the information 

sheets linked with each skill.  
Parents have previously 

commented that these sheets 
have facilitated the children to 

reengage with content at home.  
We will also share some 

links/information on the closed 
Facebook page, including the 

Bluey episodes we are using to 
address particular focal points.  

 

 
 

Wet Weather Learning Opportunities 
 

 

On rainy days, our Preschool environment still offers many play and 
learning opportunities. 

The children can tend the garden, dash through drips of water or 
even watch the drops of water drip off the roof of the stage, 

assessing the amount of rainfall by how quickly                                
the bucket fills with drops of rain.  

Please send in gumboots and raincoats if the weather is rainy ... so 
the children can enjoy wet weather play and exploration.   

 
 

From Helen: Road Safety Week (Week 4) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Living Safely with Dogs Sessions 6/06 & 9/06:  

The Living Safely with Dogs Program is delivered to preschools 
throughout NSW. It teaches preschoolers how to live safely with dogs.  
A team of trained pet educators and their suitability-tested dogs 
present the Program at preschools across NSW. The presentations 
are delivered using chat, role play, story and song. 
Australia has one of the highest rates of pet ownership in the world. 
Most dog attacks involve children in the 0-8 age range and a high 
number of these attacks also occur in the home environment where 
children are bitten by their own dog or one known to them. 
Educating children and their families ensures the child-pet relationship 
is not only physically and emotionally rewarding but also a safe one 
as well. 
The program focuses on teaching preschool children: 

• when dogs should be left alone 

• things we should not do to dogs 

• how can you tell if a dog is happy, scared or angry 

• a safe way to approach and greet a dog 

• what to do if approached by an unknown or aggressive dog 

• choosing an appropriate pet for their family 

• the importance of actively supervising your children’s 
interaction with your pets 

• the importance of securely separating pets and children when 
you cannot actively supervise 

• basic dog behaviour 

• safety messages 
Each child is given the opportunity to interact with the pet educator’s 
dog. For many children this can be their first interaction with a dog 
and provides a positive and educational experience for each child. 
More information and a permission slip will be available in the next 
few weeks.  
 

Parent Information                                                             
Resource: I came across                                         this resource 
distributed through South-                                                                     
Western Sydney Health. It                                                                    
looked very interesting with                                                                                       
these topics and others –                                                                      
screen time, mental health                                                                                                                        
in teenagers, info about                                                                            
getting children to eat more                                                                      
veggies, healthy recipes &                                                                       
more! We will forward                                                                                
everyone the email, so you                       can click on the links and 
subscribe to the Newsletter!  
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From Rose 
 

National Reconciliation Week & 
Sorry Day (Week 5/6):  

We will mark this week with some 
program content and art/craft 

experiences creating a sense of 
solidarity.  The National 

Reconciliation Week 2023 theme 
is 'Be a Voice for Generations'.  
National Reconciliation Week 

(NRW) is a time for all 
Australians to learn about our 
shared histories, cultures, and 
achievements, and to explore 

how each of us can contribute to 
achieving reconciliation in 

Australia.  We will focus on 
sharing Indigenous perspectives 
with the children.  More specific 

program initiatives will be 
outlined in the flyer & email, 

coming out soon.  
 

World Environment Day & 
World Ocean Day (Week 7):  

The theme for World 
Environment Day on 5 June 2023 
will focus on solutions to plastic 

pollution & Through the UN 
World Oceans Day on 8 June 

2023 theme Planet Ocean: Tides 
are Changing, we will discover 
how Earth is more than it may 

seem, and generate a new wave 
of excitement towards cherishing 
and protecting the ocean and the 
entirety of our blue planet.  These 

themes will be combined 
throughout the week to guide 
some curriculum content, with 

more information to follow.  
 

Refugee Week 19th – 23rd June:  
Theme for 2023 is Finding 

Freedom. We are still planning 
our planning approach to this 

week.  More information to follow 
soon with the flyer. 

 

 
 

 

https://greenarrow.health.nsw.gov.au/ga/front/forms/62/subscriptions/new 

https://greenarrow.health.nsw.gov.au/ga/front/forms/62/subscriptions/new


 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We’re on the 

Web!  

Visit us at: 

www.mittagongp

reschool.org.au 

 

 
 

Like us on 

Facebook 

https://www.fac

ebook.com/Mitta

gongPreschool/ 
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Community Noticeboard 

Donations 
 

A reminder to businesses and individuals that we accept donations for the building fund 
and they are tax deductible. We thank you in advance for your support of our preschool. 
 

Indigenous Cultural Opportunities  

 
There are some wonderful opportunities to participate in Indigenous culture in our 
local area. We as a preschool are committed to embedding an Indigenous 
perspective so wanted to share these here with our community.  
 
Yama2you Bush Tucker Nursery: Look them up for many opportunities including 
learning how to throw a Boomerang! There will be a session on 21st in Picton and 
24th in Hill Top. 
 
River Road Creative Academy: Earlier this month River Road held a Digeridoo 
Workshop. Keep an eye out for future opportunities.  
 
Tahmoor Community Centre is holding a Women’s Yarning Circle every second 
Wednesday from 10th May from 1.30pm - 3.00pm.  
 
The Community Bushfire Project is running Bush tucker cooking, traditional Art 
and Wildlife experience on Sunday 28th May at the Australian Wildlife Sanctuary 
Bargo. Bookings are essential as spots are limited. For more information and to 
RSVP get in touch with Danielle at daniellev@communitylinks.org.au or 0437 378 
625. 
 
 
 

http://www.mittagongpreschool.org.au/
http://www.mittagongpreschool.org.au/
mailto:daniellev@communitylinks.org.au

